WIGSTON PARVA PARISH MEETING

Minutes of a meeting held at St. Mary's Church, Wigston Parva

MONDAY, 17 JUNE 2024

Present:-

Richard Masterson (Chairman)
Sally Anne Masterson
Emily Masterson
Bridget Jenkins
Elizabeth Poulton

Linda Hemming
Sharon Brown
Sharon Brown
Cllr. Maggie Wright (County
Councillor)
Cllr. Ben Taylor (District Councillor)
Cllr. Mike Shirley (District Councillor)

Officers present:-

Nicole Cramp - Democratic & Scrutiny Services Officer

Apologies:-

Jason Brown, Jack Jenkins, Thomas Jenkins, George Pilkington, Chrissy Pilkington, James Masterson, William Masterson, Laura Norton.

1. <u>ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN</u>

The Democratic & Scrutiny Services Officer invited nominations for the election of Chairman of the Wigston Parva Parish Meeting.

DECISION

That Richard Masterson be elected Chairman of Wigston Parva Parish Meeting until the Annual Meeting in 2025.

2. MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting held on 28 June 2023, as circulated, were approved as a correct record.

3. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

<u>HNRFI</u>

The Chairman informed residents that the Examiner was due to complete the report by 12 June 2024 and that their recommendations will be considered by the Secretary of State. The Secretary of State will make the final decision on whether to approve or reject the scheme and will take the report into account but does not have to agree with the Examining Authority's recommendation. The report won't be published until the final decision is made. When this happens both the report and a letter explaining the Secretary of State's decision will be published together. A decision is expected by 12 September 2024.

Fly Tipping

Residents raised that they have noticed a gradual increase in fly tipping however commented that once Blaby District Council are notified the litter is collected almost immediately.

Residents and Councillors discussed whether installing cameras would be a good deterrent to help protect the village.

Village Signage

Cllr. Maggie Wright raised that after the previous meeting she held discussions with Highways in regards to installing a children playing warning sign as you enter the village, however she could see that this has not been implemented and will speak to Highways to get an update on this.

4. **ANY OTHER BUSINESS**

Blaby District Council Budget Update

Cllr. Ben Taylor provided residents with a budget update for Blaby District Council. He explained that Blaby District Council are attempting to put provisions in place to try and tackle expanding future budget gaps.

A5 Junction

Residents raised concerns surrounding the lack of signage on the A5 Junction that is situated next to Smockington Hollow. Residents suggested the types of signage and road marking that would be beneficial.

Cllr. Maggie Wright advised that she has previously liaised with Highways England, however she will raise this again.

Barking Dogs

Cllr. Mike Shirley advised residents that he has recently had queries on how to report barking dogs. He advised residents of the process and provided printed handouts to assist those wishing to complain.

Residents held discussions in regards to the following:

- Barking Dogs
- Dog Fouling
- Safety concerns surrounding dogs on long/ extendable leads

5. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The date of the next meeting to be arranged in consultation with the Chairman for a date in early 2025.

THE MEETING CONCLUDED AT 6.41 P.M.